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*Up to 5 Ltr. Limited time offer
*Upgrade to synthetic from $15 extra

Certified Mechanics on Duty 905-877-1237

TIRES!
All Sizes All BrandsA

Heavy Duty
Diesel Oil Change
$149.95+ TAX

*T6 Rotella synthetic
upgrade $239.95
*most standard

heavy duty trucks
up to 11L

Euro Oil
Change

Full Synthetic
$189.95 + TAX

*most standard euro
vehicles up to 8L

JUST ASK!

Best Pricing
on All

Products

The Town of Halton Hills will receive
funding from the province, from two dif-
ferent ministries, for a total of over $1.4
million, as part of the federal-provincial
Safe Restart Agreement.

The agreement provides dedicated
support to municipalities for COVID-19
operating costs and related pressures.

Steve Clark, minister of municipal af-
fairs advised that the Town would receive
$1,334,000 as part of Phase 1, to support the
municipality with COVID-19 operating
costs and related pressures. 

The exact application of the funding
has yet to be determined, but may be ap-
plied to costs related to technology, com-
munications and infrastructure improve-
ments related to health and safety.

Caroline Mulroney, minister of trans-
portation, also advised, in a similar letter,
that Phase 1 funding for the Town's CO-

VID-19 transit pressures would be $71,987.
The Town will use the funding to offset
ActiVan expenses related to COVID-19.

"This is certainly welcome news for
Halton Hills," Mayor Rick Bonette said.
"I'm pleased that the Government of Onta-
rio has recognized these extraordinary
circumstances presented by the pandem-
ic and the burdens in responding to this
event during these unprecedented times."

Last month, the province announced
up to $4 billion in emergency assistance
would be awarded to Ontario's 444 munici-
palities, to support the delivery of critical
services and the restart of the economy.

The Town will be required to complete
documentation to detail COVID-19 ex-
penses, cost containment efforts and the
municipality's financial position prior to
the disbursement of Phase 2 allocation.

Chris Mills, commissioner of corpo-
rate services, said in a prepared release
the Town had been keeping strict records
on costs related to dealing with the pan-
demic.

"Back in March when Town Council de-
clared an emergency, we made the deci-
sion to immediately implement a process
to track COVID-19 expenses," he said. 

"We knew it was important to Council
and our taxpayers that we could demon-
strate our fiscal prudence and the respon-
sible actions taken in addressing the nu-
merous issues related to health and safety
and service delivery."

COUNCIL

TOWN TO RECEIVE
$1.4M FOR
COVID-19 COSTS
BRYAN MYERS
bmyers@metroland.com


